
Secretariat Mtg Minutes  1/10/23 

Opening Prayer:  Leader’s Prayer  6:36 pm 

Members Present:  Dcn Ernie & Carmela Gonzales, Veronica 

Lucas, Deborah Hernandez, Terry McDonald & Tisa Williams 

Absent:  Sophie Contreras & Jim Pompe 

Mediation/Sharing -  Carmela Gonzales 

Previous Mtg Minutes – November Approved 

 New Business/Lay Director Update - Carmela Gonzales 

-Was able to text John Stockard from Flagstaff and hopefully he 

will get back to us to discuss the plan for a July weekend in 

Flagstaff.  We really need their input. 

-Regarding the Cena;  We  (Joe & Angela Fairlie) are still getting 

no responses from anyone interested in heading up the Cena & 

it has been frustrating.  The group talked about thoughts on 

cancelling all together.  

 Terry brought up the Fiesta we had years ago to do that 

again?  Maybe we can include Spanish side? 

 How about downsizing the Cena & maybe doing a casino 

night?  Vee offered to help & Secretariat said we should all help 

as a whole.   

 Going to meet separately to discuss & plan 1/28 after 

Ultreya.  Vee will call around for casino venders.  Food would 

consist of appetizers & we’ll ask Joe F. about the liquor.  



-Carmela shared she reached out to Carlos to meet with 

Bishops but there dates are difficult right now.  Suggested the 

Bishops give us some dates that would work for them & also 

they would be able to attend the Grand Ultreya with English & 

Spanish together. 

-Carmela brought up ‘how can we better communicate or reach 

out to cursillistas better?’  Vee suggested making personal 

phone calls via the database and we can split it up amongst us. 

Terry asked about using mailers?  Ceil is going to look into a 

using a ‘text blasts’.  We need to figure out if our database is 

user friendly.   

  Treasurer Report – Sophie Bejarano 

(See Attached Report) 

  School of Leaders Report – Jim Pompe 

Jim is currently working on Men’s Team so there will be no SOL 

during formation. 

  Pre-Cursillo Report – Terry McDonald 

Will be scheduling a new Parish Rep class in February. 

  3-Day Chair Report – Deborah Hernandez 

2023 Cursillos are underway.  Women’s March team are full, 

but the Men’s still looking.   

May Cursillo Rectora will be Jean Polando & Men’s is John 

Hober. 



November Rectora will be Cecilia Dusold, still looking for the 

men’s Rector.  

New workshops will be 2/25, 4/1, 7/22 & 10/7 in the JPII Room. 

I am currently working on an email blast for everybody – even 

those cursillistas that haven’t been a Rector or Co. to join the 

workshops.   

  `Post Cursillo Report – Veronica Lucas 

(sorry Vee but I could not find summary in email)  

 -Lenten Retreat 3/25 but still working with Tom on that 

date & also waiting for a place/date for Grand Ultreya. 

 -Dcn Ernie shared he is still working on Clergy for 

upcoming Cursillos. 

 -Sr. Meg is on board & Fr. Cahill not sure for Women’s 

March Cursillo.  For the Men’s we have Dcn’s Chris Georges & 

Ernesto Ramirez from Flagstaff.  No Priest yet. 

 -Regarding the orientation Fr. Nate will attend.  Dcn. Ernie 

did reach out to Bishop Nevarez to help out. 

 -Still working on confessors for the weekend too. 

 

Closing Prayer & mtg adjourned 7:55 pm. 

 

 


